
PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is making roadway improvements to West 
Eau Gallie Boulevard (State Road 518) from Jones Road to the Sarno Road/Trent House Drive 
intersection in Melbourne. 

There are two projects associated with these improvements. The focus of project number 
439778-1 is to widen and resurface West Eau Gallie Boulevard to add an additional eastbound 
through lane from east of I-95 to the intersection of Sarno Road/Trent House Drive. Project 
number 439779-1 involves improvements to the I-95 interchange ramps, including extending 
the right- turn lane from eastbound West Eau Gallie Boulevard to the southbound I-95 on 
ramp and adding a second left-turn lane from westbound West Eau Gallie Boulevard to the 
southbound I-95 on ramp. 
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In addition, crews will make drainage improvements, install concrete curb and gutter systems and 
resurface the roadway from the I-95 access ramps through the Sarno Road/Trent House Drive intersection. Eastbound and westbound bicycle lanes 
will be added within the project limits. At the west end of the project, sidewalks will be constructed on the north and south sides of the roadway.

WHAT TO EXPECT 
Motorists should expect single lane closures on West Eau Gallie Boulevard from 8 p.m. to 6 a.m. on weekdays. There will also be 
temporary daytime and nighttime single lane closures on the weekends. Work on the I-95 access ramps will require short-term, 
nighttime lane closures and detours for construction activities. 

Electronic message boards and other signage will help direct traffic through detours and lane shifts. Motorists are asked to 
use extra caution while driving through the work zone. The contractor will maintain pedestrian access to sidewalks during 
construction using signed detours, and/or temporary walkways and ramps, when appropriate. 

Please be advised it is the property owner’s responsibility to remove or relocate any privately owned irrigation, landscaping, 
decorations, and/or fencing within the FDOT right of way before the start of construction. The FDOT reserves the right to cut and 
cap any irrigation and remove any items that conflict with the planned work in the right of way. If there are questions about 
whether you may have items within the right of way, please contact Community Outreach Coordinator Tina Thomas at 
321-634-6111 or Tina.Thomas@dot.state.fl.us.

Additionally, the level of work activity will vary during different phases of construction, and paving operations will be 
intermittent. Please note the construction schedule may change due to weather or other unexpected conditions.  

To stay up to date on traffic impacts, including lane closures and detours, please visit the FDOT’s Central Florida website at 
CFLRoads.com and search the project identification numbers: 439778-1 and 439779-1.

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR PROJECT LOCATION MAP
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FOR QUESTIONS, CONCERNS, 
OR UPDATES
Send a request to:

Tina Thomas 
Community Outreach Coordinator 
321-634-6111 
Tina.Thomas@dot.state.fl.us

518

518Eau Gallie Blvd Eau Gallie Blvd

K E Y
Extended EB on-ramp for I-95 SB

Additional Left turn to I-95 SB

Additional EB Through-lane
95

95

95

John Rodes Blvd 
  John Rodes Blvd

Jones Rd 
Jones Rd

Bridgewater Dr

Footbridge Dr

White Oak Cir

White Oak Cir

Sarno Rd

Eau Gallie Blvd

Eau Gallie Blvd

95

95

518

518




